NORTH NAPA ROTARY

Board of Director’s Meeting

River City Restaurant

Board Members

Mike Stapleton, Tony Giaccio, Jack Monroe, Ed Calvelo, Ted Witten, Kathi Metro, George Waters, Chris Burns, Paul Menzel

The April 2005 Board Meeting was called to order by President Mike Stapleton at 5:12 p.m.

Board Members present: Mike Stapleton, Tony Giaccio, Jack Monroe, Ed Calvelo, Kathi Metro, George Waters, Chris Burns and Paul Menzel. 

Other Rotarians Present: John Duser, Herb Meister and Sally O’Sullivan.

Review of Minutes – Prior months minutes were read and approved. Mot. George Waters, 2nd Kathi Metro.

Financial Report –  Jack Monroe reported that as of the close of March 2005 there was $4,447.06 in the General fund, $10,695.47 in the Project fund, $18,861.41 in the Foundation fund and $1,620.44 in the convention fund.  Total Funds were $35,590.38.  Motion to approve Chris Burns, 2nd George Waters, carried.

Committee Reports – Attendance: Tony reported March 2005 attendance was 87% for 27 members.

-Boy Scouts: - John Aramidi and John Zimmerman reported on the new requirements for background checks for anyone who volunteers with the boy Scouts.


       - Herb Meister updated the financial commitment needed to pay for the new neckerchiefs is just under $250.  Edgar Calvelo motioned to increase the prior approved $100 amount to $250.  2nd George Waters, motion carried.

-Centennial Project: - George Waters motioned to use the two estate wine bottles received from Coppola and Casa Nuestra Wineries for the Fund Raising, All Club Silent Auction and Dinner Event at Connolly Ranch that will take place on Sunday May 1st.  2nd Edgar Calvelo, motion carried.

-Correspondence:  Donation pleadings received from Summer Search, If Given a Chance, Hospice of Napa Valley and the Napa Arts Council.  No action taken.

OLD BUSINESS:  

-Budget: The Online Merriam-Webster Definition is: a statement of the financial position of an administration for a definite period of time based on estimates of expenditures during the period and proposals for financing them. Ours is still forming. 

NEW BUSINESS:
Board of Director Vacancy- – Due to the departure of Sam Schorr, it is necessary to replace his spot for the 2005-2007 term on the Board of Directors.  Chris Burns motioned to replace Sam with Dave Holmes.  2nd Edgar Calvelo, motion carried.

Club Meeting Change – The club voted to move the May 3rd meeting to the Connolly Ranch All Napa Club Event, Sunday May 1st.  George Waters motioned that the club pay for the members admission of $25 and that the members be billed for their guest.  2nd Chris Burns, motion carried.

Next Board Meeting –  Tuesday, May 17, 2005 at 5:00 p.m. at River City.

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Edgar Calvelo, 2nd George Waters, carried. The April Board Meeting was adjourned at 6:21 p.m.

Piggy Bank – During the May 10th meeting, Jack reported that the invoice the Coin Counter was just over $200, approximately $50 over the $150.00 amount authorized by the Board.  Erna Stevenson motioned that the Club pay the difference between the previously authorized amount and the actual, 2nd Ted Witten, motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,

Anthony Giaccio

Secretary

